From: Roberts, David - MAN <

Sent: 13 September 2019 15:03

To: Licensing Cc: McGuiness, Ian

Subject: RE: Aspers Universal Ltd - Application to extend Provisional Statement for a Large

Casino

Importance: High

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sirs

Further to your email of 16th August 2018 we confirm that we act on behalf of Genting Casinos UK Limited. Our client wishes to notify the Licensing Authority that it does not have any objection to the application made by

Aspers Universal Limited to extend the Provisional Statement it has been issued under the Gambling Act 2005 for a Large Casino to be located at Royal Pier Waterfront.

Should the Licensing Authority determine not to grant Asper's application for the extension of its Large Casino Provisional Statement it is our client's position that if it wishes to award a new Provisional Statement or Premises Licence for the Large Casino the Licensing Authority must re-start the Large casino competition process and invite new competing applications to be made.

Yours faithfully

David Roberts

Principal Associate, Head of Licensing & Gambling, Eversheds Sutherland (International) LLP

T: + M:

www.eversheds-sutherland.com

Eversheds Sutherland

Helping our clients, our people and our communities to thrive

Sent: 16 August 2019 08:46

Subject: Aspers Universal Ltd - Application to extend Provisional Statement for a Large Casino

Good Morning,

Southampton City Council have received a request from Aspers Universal Ltd to extend the Provisional Statement for a Large Casino granted to them under the Gambling Act 2005 on 24th March 2016. As parties to the original process (Global Gaming Ventures (Southampton) Ltd., Grosvenor Casinos Ltd., Global Gaming Ventures (RP) Ltd. and Genting Casinos UK Ltd.) we are writing to inform you of the extension request and attach the notice of this extension request and the previous provisional statement application from 2014.

Any representations to this extension (ref: 2019/04474/70SLCP) must be received by 13th September 2019. Please direct replies to Licensing@southampton.gov.uk.

Kind regards,

Hayley Montague

Licensing Enforcement Officer

Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership

Southampton City Council

Tele:

E-mail:

Web: www.southampton.gov.uk/licensing
Post: Licensing - Southampton City Council
PO Box 1767, Southampton. SO18 9LA